The Lake and Peninsula School District Regular Local School Advisory Committee Meeting Date April 21, 2022 Time 4 PM Chignik Lake, Alaska

CALL TO ORDER

The Regular Meeting of the Chignik Lake LSAC was called to order by Francine Isenberg at 4:09 PM at Chignik Lake School in Chignik Lake, Alaska.

ROLL CALL OF LSAC MEMBERS Francine Isenberg Tanya Garner Nina Garner

INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS Jim Dube Barbra Donachy Matt Williams

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Motion: Moved by Nina, Seconded by Tanya to approve Agenda as presented.

Vote: Voice vote; all in favor; motion approved.

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

Motion: Moved by Nina, Seconded by Tanya to approve minutes as presented.

Discussion: None

Vote: Voice vote; all in favor; motion approved.

REPORTS

Old Business

1. Open Seats - no news. New students next year

New Business

- 1. 1. Title 1 Annual Meeting
 - a. Title 1 is a federal program providing extra money for schools for low-income families. Migrant students are automatically considered low income. We combine out title 1 money with migrant money. The main thing we do with the money is provide professional development for staff. We monitor student progress as part of this program. We use MAP as one of the main tools for collection of data. Parents have the ability to log in to PowerSchool. We will do a demonstration in the fall to show parents how to access this information. Part of what we do is make a plan for improvement with parent input and using data we collect. We want your feedback about our school programs. We welcome any

suggestions or feedback from parents or the community about any of our programs. For example, a comment was made about Preschool running the same time as the K-12 school. A suggestion was made that a longer school year should include more vocational training. There are CTE courses available. Are their partnerships for health aid/dental aid/behavioral health aid training? We should see more of this next year, as grant funding has added more available training.

2. Chignik Lake Staff

- a. Matthew Stark is leaving. He has worked many jobs for the school district. He started in Perryville and has been at the Lake since. He has worked here for years. He is leaving LPSD at the end of this school year.
- b. Matthew Williams has been here two and half years. He started as a tutor and then was picked up as a teacher.
- c. We will be adding another elementary teacher next year.
- d. Barbra will be in a principal internship beginning in the fall. She will be taking more of a leadership role.

Principal's/Head teacher's report

1. Jim reports this is his last trip of the year. He has been able to spend quite a bit of time at the Lake. Good thing he likes it here!

Teacher reports

- 1. Preschool: students are learning about nature around us. Students are learning about letters in their names. They are connecting sounds to print. They are connecting hot and cold. Learning to take turns when speaking. Last day will be April 28 for Pre-K.
- 2. Elementary: 10 ½ students now! Two students just transferred from Port Heiden. Our class is action-packed! The state testing took more time than anticipated, so we're really still working hard. Students are all going through the end of level process. We are still working on our regular curriculum with reading, writing and math. We finished up with pen pals in Indiana. All the students are working on choice research about an interesting animal. Students are all learning the U.S. capitals. Thankful for all the extra help these days students doing community service and Tanya to help guide the class while I pull out students one to one.

3. Secondary:

Reading:

The majority of students have just finished with their end of level exams.

Writing:

Many students have finished their writing for the year. A few handful of students are still working on End of Levels.

Mathematics:

We are working hard to finish as many Reveal assignments as possible before the end of the school year. Christian Meneskie has set a deadline for all assignments on April 25th. Due to the shortened school year, most students will not be taking the end

Of level exams. If anyone has any questions on this, I can connect you with Christian Meneskie.

Science:

We are discussing genetics, genetic mutations, and how mutations can be passed onto offspring. The next and final unit we will be doing will be the Human Body and the various systems that allow humans to live.

Social studies 7:

We are finishing our last formal unit, which is Caste Systems in India. We will end the year with a self-directed project, in which students will report on a civilization of their choice.

Social studies 9:

We are working hard to ensure we will finish before the end of the school year. Students may come home with homework, if they do not finish their classwork. Currently we are comparing and contrasting slavery and pro-slavery groups in preparation for our civil war unit.

Technology:

Students are working on their coding skills and creating games using Scratch.

Employability:

Students have been helping with end of the year cleanup to fulfill community service hours.

Cultural Awareness.

Students are wrapping up their final projects for their levels. A few students are creating models of Native Alaskan housing.

Student Government Report

1. Digital payment for hoodies is still in the works. We have an iPad to facilitate this, but it's not quite functioning. They can still accept cash and checks.

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS AND SET MEETING DATE

PowerSchool logging in as a parent September 14, 2022 @ 4pm

ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Moved Nina, Seconded by Tanya to adjourn. Vote: Voice vote; all in favor; motion approved

Meeting adjourned at 4:59 PM.

Minutes passed and approved this _____ day of _____ day of _____ 2020 by the Chignik Lake Local School Advisory Committee.